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Christmas Greetings to all our readers. This will be the last chance you will have to learn
about events at the Museum in the current format. As part of the change of image for the
Museum in 1996, we will be producing a quarterly newsletter which will be sent to all
interested people, volunteers, media folk, libraries, other museums etc. Of course the Albury
and District Historical Society will be included in the mailout. At this stage I hope that the
newsletter will be colourful, informative and historic to such a degree that it will be in
demand but we will see.

EXHIBITIONS

The current exhibition is about Bonegilla. Leaving Their Mark features new items which
former migrants have generously donated to the collection. It includes two panels found in
an old hut on which Greek migrants have written. ( Can anyone translate from Greek? ) There
is a series of photos taken at Block 19 that is the only part of the original camp left now.
It opened on the 13th November and will continue until the end of February. During this time
museum staff will be available to record the oral histories of anyone associated with the
Bonegilla Camp who is willing to speak about their lives.

The Minister for Immigration and Ethnic Affairs, Senator Nick Bolkus, will be visiting the
area in February to unveil a plaque at the Bonegilla site and to Launch an association of
friends for Bonegilla. I am delighted with this recognition of the work of the Museum also
the public recognition this will give to those migrants who passed through Bonegilla.

PUBLIC PROGRAMS.

Helen Pithie, curator of Public Programs, has devised an innovative holiday workshop for
young people which will be held in the second half of the Christmmas holidays. It will be a
puppet making workshop looking at the use of puppets for storytelling (does anyone
remember Punch and Judy?). If you know of any young ones who might be interested in this
project, keep your eyes on the Border Mail for more details.

THE MUSEUM SHOP

At last there is a real Museum shop in place in the entrance to the Museum office. We have
taken some old wooden items from Milos to use as part of the display and these show off the
stock to perfection. The first items for sale are wonderful curiosities designed to interest
people, especially children in the wonders of the environment. However there are also other
things that would make great Christmas gifts. Come and have a look, all items are at very
reasonable prices.

I leave you with good wishes for the festive season and hope to see you at the Museum soon.

Elizabeth Close
DIRECTOR
ALBURY REGIONAL MUSEUM




